
From: Nicholas Scott
To: PL Planning Applications
Cc: Kevin Dewitt
Subject: PROW Comments on A29 realignment
Date: 11 November 2020 09:53:54

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990
THE TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT) REGULATIONS
2017
APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 3 (EIA)
 
Application Number       WSCC/052/20
Location             Land to the north of Eastergate and north-west of Barnham, PO22 0DF
 
Dear Andrew,
 
Further to the recent request for comments on the above named application please see the
PROW comments below.
 
Public footpath 318 falls into the red line boundary of the proposed A29 realignment. The
drawings show the road crossing the footpath and we are comfortable with an uncontrolled
crossing with the pedestrian refuge in the middle of the carriageway to facilitate safer crossing.
At each point where the pedestrians cross we would request “look right” surface markings.
Further to this we would require a timber staggered barrier with a useable gap of at least 1.2m
on the southern side of the new road south of where the footpath meet the proposed footway
on the southern side of the new road to reduce the ability of people walking straight out onto
the shared cycle/footway and onto the carriageway.
 
As for the northern side of the road we would require the change of path alignment to be
fenced in so pedestrians heading north to south are clearly directed along this proposed new
alignment of the footpath. This would prevent people walking straight across the road and not
utilising the pedestrian refuge. The fencing alongside the carriageway, both sides of the
pedestrian route, could be timber post and rail (an example of which is shown below) and
should go round the full extent of the path and also the waiting area for pedestrians so they
cannot continue east where there is no footway and wouldn’t be safe.
 

 
On the subject of the realignment of the footpath to accommodate the road I have spoken to a
colleague in legal and it has been confirmed that there would need to be a diversion (under
S.257 of the TCPA I believe) to reflect this new alignment. I appreciate it is all within the highway
boundary but the legal line would not be available due to the fencing referred to above and we
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wouldn’t want to be encouraging people to cross in a straight line across this road so this is
something to consider as part of any planning application being submitted.
 
Further  to this, as part of the road works it would be very beneficial to see some improvements
to the existing footpath surface, particularly going north, to create a better pedestrian route
toward Walberton. This can be discussed in more detail at a later stage but a rolled stone
surface to stabilise it and make it more of an all year round route would be very beneficial to all
lawful users.
 
Hopefully this is all clear but if you have any further questions do drop me a line.
 
Regards,
 
Nick Scott
Principal Rights of Way Officer
Highways & Transport
West Sussex County Council

 
  
Location: First Floor Northleigh, Chichester, West Sussex, PO19 1RH
Contact: Internal: 22614 | External: +44 (0)3302 222614 | Mobile No: 07784 207439 |
E-mail: Nicholas.scott@westsussex.gov.uk
 
Please note I have every other Monday off. If your enquiry is urgent outside of this
time please email prow@westsussex.gov.uk
 
To ensure any PROW enquiries are dealt with efficiently please report them via our on-
line form: Report a problem with a Public Right of Way
 
Landowners please be aware that you are responsible for trees on your land and have
a legal duty of care and must maintain your trees in a reasonably safe condition.  View
ash dieback here; https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/land-waste-and-housing/public-
paths-and-the-countryside/ash-dieback/
 
Mapping reproduced from or based upon 2013 Ordnance Survey material, WSCC
licence 100023447.  Rights of Way information is not definitive.
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